The Written Examination in Mathematics

The written exam in mathematics for the 2010-11 academic year will be given
on Saturday, September 18th in Olin 340 at 9AM. The exam covers topics
from the calculus sequence and linear algebra. On the exam, we will be
looking for evidence that you have a basic understanding of the key concepts
in these two subject areas. It is expected that your understanding of cal-
culus has deepened since the time that you first took calculus; for example,
theorems and abstract ideas should be clearer to you by now. It is up to
you to determine what to study. At this point in your mathematics career
you should have some insight into which ideas are central and which are
peripheral.

As an illustration, we do not expect that you have the antiderivative of
sec®(z) memorized or even that you remember the special tricks to compute
it. However, you should certainly know integration by parts and integration
by partial fractions as well as the basic integration formulas for common
functions. You should also be able to state and explain some of the key
theorems in calculus such as the Mean Value Theorem and both parts of the
Fundamental Theorem of Calculus. There will be no questions on differential
equations. In linear algebra, you should know about Gaussian elimination,
linear transformations, eigenvalues, determinants, and some of the terminol-
ogy associated with vector spaces.

You can see a sample exam on the web at the department website (first
link under “Student Resources”). The exam that you take will not be this
exam with minor changes and may not even cover exactly the same topics;
it is just a sample of what to expect. If you have questions about the exam,
please contact your advisor.

Other items during your senior year

The oral exam is typically scheduled for the first Saturday after classes start
in the Spring semester (will be announced/confirmed in November).

If you are planning to go to graduate school starting next Fall, it is a good
idea to do the legwork this Fall. In particular, get your letters of recommen-
dation lined up (see the link on the “Information for Seniors” website) well
before the Thanksgiving break.



